State Council on Cancer Control

MARYLAND DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & MENTAL HYGIENE

February 21, 2023

The Honorable Joseline Pena-Melnyk

Chair, Health and Government Operations Committee
Room 241, House Office Building

Annapolis, MD 21401-1991

RE: HB 321 - Cigarette Restitution Fund — Payments for Sale and Marketing of Electronic
Smoking Devices — Use — Letter of Support

Dear Chair Pena-Melnyk and Committee Members:

The Maryland State Council on Cancer Control (the Council) is submitting this letter of support
for House Bill 321 (HB 321), titled: “Cigarette Restitution Fund — Payments for Sale and
Marketing of Electronic Smoking Devices — Use.” HB 321 requires a separate account in the
Cigarette Restitution Fund (CRF) where payments related to the sale and marketing of electronic
smoking devices (ESDs) are deposited to supplement the general fund appropriations.

The Council supports HB 321; the bill would aid in advancing the Council’s mission to reduce
and control cancer incidence, mortality, and morbidity statewide. The settlement between the
ESD manufacturer Juul Labs and 33 states and territories, including Maryland, has resulted in
payments of $434.5 million to be made over the next several years. According to the Maryland
Office of the Attorney General, Maryland is set to receive an estimated $13 million of these
funds.' These funds would supplement current funding to the Maryland Department of Health
(MDH) to conduct statewide tobacco prevention and control activities. Current funding levels for
tobacco use prevention and cessation programs are less than half of the recommended CDC
spending of $48 million for Maryland.? This funding is crucial to prevent youth tobacco use and
counteract the $126.1 million spent per year by the tobacco industry for marketing their products
in Maryland.

National data for 2022 showed that 14.1 percent of high school students used ESDs during the
past 30 days. For the ninth consecutive year, ESDs were the most commonly used tobacco
product among high school students.’* ESDs and e-liquids contain a variety of cancer-causing
ingredients including nicotine derivatives, polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons (which is a class of
chemicals that occur naturally in coal, crude oil, and gasoline), heavy metals, and aldehydes (one
of the most commonly known being formaldehyde).* Dedicated funding to the CRF from
ESD-related payments would mean the MDH Cancer Prevention, Education, Screening, and
Treatment Program would receive additional funding to increase public awareness on the cancer
risks of ESDs and enhance statewide tobacco prevention and control activities.
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The Council urges a favorable vote on HB 321. This is an impactful way to reduce the use of
ESDs by underage individuals in Maryland.

Sincerely,

lorin CH, >

Kevin Cullen, MD, Chair, Maryland State Council on Cancer Control



